July 1, 2022

Dear Grade 6 Parents/Guardians,

For the past several years the Carver Middle High School has taken part in a field trip to Camp Bournedale in South Plymouth. Camp Bournedale is an outdoor educational program that provides students with the opportunity to participate in hands-on curriculum with an emphasis on coastal ecology and environmental studies. For additional information including a complete history of the program, visit www.carver.org and click on the Middle High School and click on Camp Bournedale link in the left column.

Another big part of the program is the overnight experience. Students are assigned a cabin and learn to work together with other students throughout their stay. In order for this part of the program to be successful, we need parent volunteers to chaperone cabins overnight. I would suggest that if you are planning to be a chaperone that you get your CORI and Fingerprints done as soon as possible. You can obtain all that information at Central Office.

This year we're planning a fall trip. The date for the trip will be October 3rd - October 5th. The cost will be \$245.00. We will have one fundraiser to help reduce the cost of the trip. The fundraiser will begin Jul 1, 2022 and end on Sep 9, 2022.

The Camp is now requiring your child's most recent immunizations and history/physical SIGNED by your child's physician. This must be attached to be allowed onto campus.

On Friday September 9th, we will formally introduce the program to the students. This is a quick turnaround to make this trip happen so it's important we start right away. We look forward to your participation in this program. If you have any questions please feel free to contact Katie Laliberte lalibertek@carver.org or Lorraine Leahy leahyl@carver.org.

Sincerely,

Mike Schultz Principal CMHS